ST. MARTIN'S PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES, JUNE 20, 2017 Cafeteria, 6:00 p.m.

Members Present: Fr. Kevin Bryan, Glenn Redmon (Chairperson), Lisa Hobbs, Amy Peters, Todd Lancaster, Sandy Snyder

<u>Others Present:</u> Finance Committee, Jerry Lancaster (Maintenance), Rhonda Thompson (Maintenance), Valerie Greenwell (Youth Ministry), Becky Mote (PC Secretary)

<u>Opening:</u> Fr. Kevin opened the meeting with a Psalm. Minutes from previous meeting had been approved prior to the June 20, 2017 meeting.

<u>Budget:</u> The Finance Committee presented the proposed 2018 budget. After review, the Parish Council approved the budget for 2018.

Committee Reports:

Worship: Roselle reported a very successful Corpus Christi celebration held in the gymnasium due to weather

<u>Picnic:</u> Planning for picnic continues on schedule

Old Business: Review of Parish Hall still continuing, with consideration of renovations.

<u>Closing:</u> Next meeting was scheduled for August 8, 6:00 p.m. Fr Kevin closed the meeting with prayer, Glenn moved to adjourn, Lisa seconded.

Respectfully submitted

Becky Mote